South African delegation
visits Secretariat

(L-R) Takenaka, Chabane, and Ramano

A delegation of senior officials from Limpopo province, South Aftica, visited the Secretariat on 16
March to become acquainted with APO activities. They paid a courtesy call on Secretary-Genral
Shigeo Takenaka and heard a presentation from the Director of the Information and Public Relations
Department N.G. Kularatne. Consultant Yoshikuni Ohnishi explained the role of the APO in produc-
tivity promotion in the region. This visit was organized by the South African Embassy in Japan. The
delegation comprised O.C. Chabane, M.E. Ramadisha, Mashudu Ramano, and Manabile Shogole,
accompanied by Ray Medhurst and Kunio Katsunuma from the embassy.
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